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ATTACHMENT 2
April 29, 2015
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:
This letter transmits to the King County Council a fuel savings report as required by Motion 14316, which states: 
Motion 14316

A. The executive is hereby requested to create a fuel savings report.  That report should:


 1. Update the 2010 County Energy Plan, table (Appendix C, P21) describing 2009 Fuel sources, by agency and fuel type;


 2. Describe the potential for utilizing some portion of fuel cost savings to support measures intended to reduce the carbon footprint of county government operations, such as utilization of alternative fuels that are climate-friendly, support for energy conservation strategies in facility construction and operation, or other such strategies. The report should also describe the potential for applying some portion of savings to rate stabilization and service needs;


 3. Based on a review of fuel costs addressed the update to the County Energy Plan, identify projected reduction in fuel expenditures due to lower fuel costs;


 4. Describe the potential impact of applying savings to rate stabilization, operational reserves; and 


 5. Recommend a procurement strategy, such as fuel purchasing contract considerations, fuel storage potentials or other approaches that would extend and lock in potential savings over an extended period, in light of potential fluctuations or reversals in the current direction of fuel prices.
B. The report should be accompanied by proposed supplemental appropriation ordinances to reduce expenditure authority consistent with identified lower fuel costs'
The region and the nation have witnessed substantial reductions in the unit costs of motor vehicle and some other fuels. King County is a major user of fuels of various types, most notably to power its transit fleet. Major users throughout the nation are reporting significant savings resulting from declines in fuel costs, which may be repurposed for other uses. The attached report addresses potential savings in the 2015/2016 biennium as well as options for repurposing of these avoided costs. Where necessary and applicable, supplemental appropriation for the repurposing of fuel savings will be sought either in omnibus legislation or in the mid-biennial review of the budget.
The identification of anticipated fuel cost savings and, where applicable, repurposing these resources to support measures intended to reduce the carbon footprint of County government operations and/or support rate stabilization and service needs promotes the Financial Stewardship and Environmental Sustainability goals of the King County Strategic Plan by strategically using fuel cost savings to achieve future cost savings, reduce climate impacts, control rates, and provide needed services. The potential reductions in the carbon footprint also support the goals of the King County Energy Plan and King County Strategic Climate Action Plan.
It is estimated that this report required 60 staff hours to produce, costing $6,000. The estimated printing cost for this report is negligible.
If you have any questions, please feel free to contact Shelley De Wys, Analyst in the Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget, at 206-263-9718.
Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosure

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Carolyn Busch, Chief of Staff




  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Carrie S. Cihak, Chief of Policy Development, King County Executive Office


Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget (PSB)

Shelley DeWys, Budget Analyst, PSB
